Birth and Deaths

Card of Thanks, in Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

ANGELL, Graeme - September 18, 2005 aged 56. Son of Vernice and the late Roy Angell, brother of Dorothy (Morris Labelle), Heather (Bill Fabro), and Bernice (Mike Kardos). Donations to the Ladies Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial would be appreciated.

WHITE - Joyce Elma McGibbon White, 79, of Malone, died Sunday, September 25, 2005 at the Val Haven Home for Adults where she had resided since last November. Born in Westville, New York, June 22, 1926, she was the daughter of Walter and Bernice Spencer McGibbon. She attended local schools and graduated from Franklin Academy in 1944. On June 11, 1966 she was united in marriage to Harry E. White of Hogansburg, N.Y. at the Presbyterian Church in Westville, N.Y. by Rev. Robert Symonds. The Whites made their home in Woodstock, Connecticut. Mrs. White worked as a secretary in the Engineering Department at Pratt and Whitney Aircraft in East Hartford, from 1953 until her retirement in 1983. She returned to Malone in 1985. She was a member of the First Congregational Church of Malone, Women of the Moose, Malone, and the Malone Adult Center, Survivors include: brothers and sistersin-law Robert and Donnamae McGibbon of Malone, Lyle and Audrey McGibbon of Trout River; sisters and brother-in-law Janet and Robert Smellie of Trout River, Leah Brooks of Athelstan, Quebec. Besides her parents she was predeceased by her husband Harry E. White April 10, 1985 in Putnam CT., and her brother Arthur McGibbon in 1974, sister-in-law Ethel McGibbon, and brother-in-law Thomas Brooks. Memorial Contributions in her memory may be made to the First Congregational Church of Malone, The Malone Adult Center, or Hospice of the North Country. Calling Hours will be Wednesday from the Spaulding Funeral Home at 11:30 to the time of services at 1:30 at the First Congregational Church in Malone, Interment will follow in the Briggs Street Cemetery, Westville, Arrangements are through the Spaulding Funeral Home of Malone.

CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank all those who supported us prior to and following David's death on September 10, 2005. A special thank-you to the staff and doctors at the Huntingdon County Hospital for the steadfast and caring attention given to David while he was a patient. We would also like to thank Reverend Bryce for her inspiration and support, St. Paul's choir and organists for their uplifting selections, and the UCW for the reception following the funeral. Please accept our thanks for your expressions of sympathy, acts of kindness and for the generous donations made in David's memory.

Hazel Aikman and family

BORN

WELBURN-CLARKE - Katie and Delroy are thrilled to announce the arrival of their son, Jaylen Antonio, born August 18, 2005 weighing 8 lbs. 6 oz. Proud grandparents are Kenny Welburn and Terry Sylvester, of Herdman, Delroy Clarke, Sr. of Whitby, ON and Meretha Campbell of Kingston, Jamaica, Great-grandparents for the first time are Bob and Beatrice Welburn of Herdman and Bill and Joan Templeton of Ormstown.



Saturday, October 1, 2005, 9 p.m.

L'Hermine, 212 Rang St-Charles, Havelock Everyone Welcome

